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Oct. 22-23, 2016 in Springfield, Mo. 

 
We start every meeting with a social hour at 6:00 p.m. to 6:30 p.m. 

At 6:30 p.m. our auction begins.  Then at 7:15 we start our membership 
meeting that consists of: Door Prize Drawings (Junior and Adult), 

General Business, Short Program, and Live Auction (must be a member 
to enter items in the auction & limit of 5 items per meeting). 

YNôs  have their program  at every meeting. 
Like to dismiss before 8:45 if at all possible. 

  

 

Calendar of Events 
 

Next regular OCC meeting:  November 3, 2015 

 

Golden Eagles, November 12, 2015 at 1:30 pm,  

Golden Corral, Kansas Expressway, Springfield 

 

Black Friday Coin Show: November 27 & 28, 2015 

Glenpool Conference Center, Glenpool, OK 

 

From the Editor’s Desk 
 

 Another great show has wrapped up for 

the year. Whew! I don’t know about you, but I 

am feeling muscles I haven’t felt in years! A big 

thanks to all who helped during the big event. 

The crowd turnout was really good. I heard 

nothing but good things all weekend. 

 Hope everyone was able to make it down 

and look at the great exhibits done by our YNs. 

Congratulations, Christopher Underwood, on 

your win! 

 Hard to believe, but the holidays are fast 

approaching. And with them, comes our double 

auction at the November meeting, the banquet in 

December and YN Auction in January. 

 YNs be sure you get all your assignments 

turned in. If you don’t have one, please let me 

know and I’ll get you copies of the ones you’re 

missing.  

 See everyone at the meeting. 
      

     Dyan 
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Ozarks’ Coin Club Board Meeting 

October 8, 2015 
 

Present:   Kathy Kirwin, Judy Carman, Jim Carman, Nancy Redman, Jim Griffin, Shirley Nicholson, Bob  

Nicholson, Tim Cummings, Mike Rude, Jim Guy and Bunny Guy. 

 

Meeting called to order by our president Nancy Redman at 6:07 p.m.   

 

2015 year’s presentation:  

November-Double Auction 

December – Banquet 

 

2016 year’s presentation: 

January – YN Auction 

 

Judy – Shirt order has been turned in.  We did get a price break on the embroidery and screens.  

The shirts should arrive Oct 21. 

  

Pizza – Incredible Pizza manager, Zach Martin, says Incredible Pizza donates to different events in town.  He 

has offered some of their cards to our coin club. We believe they are game cards.  Jim and Judy will go by and 

pick up the cards. Zach Martin has read our newsletters and has offered to match our present pizza cost and is 

working on the possibility of delivering the pizzas.  After discussion it was decided if the pizza size is the 

same and delivery is possible this would be a good idea.  They can also provide gluten free and low carb  

pizzas. We will try the Incredible Pizza during the January meeting. 

 

Show – Jim Carman presented details on using the Relics Facility.  The cons to using the facility are electrical 

use, loading and unloading, and having a show alone vs. next to another event i.e. antiques or gun show.   

Lots of discussion concerning different ways of advertising the coin show.  Lots of great ideas were brought 

up. 

We need people with pickup trucks to help load and take items to and from the Discovery Center.   

 

WOW – Tables/chairs – Watching over Whiskers organization plans to have an event at the Discovery Center. 

They would like to borrow our tables and chairs during the event.  They are planning on 250 people.  Nancy 

will call and let them know we do not have enough tables and chairs for their event.  If they would like to use 

our tables and chairs we will need a contract discussing usage, reimbursement for any damage that may occur 

and liability.  The table and chairs will need to remain at the Discovery Center. 

 

By-Laws – The By-Laws have been edited.  Kathy will review the edits and make all appropriate changes.  

The By-Laws will be printed at Office Depot.  Tim made a motion to have 100 copies printed.  Jim Carman 

seconded the motion.  The motion carried. 

 

Ina May – Ina May is in the hospital.  Nancy will find out which hospital and send a card from the coin club. 

 

Financials:  October: Truman Carter Account: beginning balance $8,359.79; Transfer to General Account 

$0.00; Annual Carter Funds Released $0.00; interest $0.07; ending balance $8,359.86.    

General Account: beginning balance $4,710.24; expenditures $2,924.78; deposits $1,188.00; Transfer from 

Truman Carter Account $0.00; interest $0.04; ending balance $2,973.50.  

Bob Nicholson and Jim Carman reviewed the bank statement and approved all transactions. 

 

Tim made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Jim Carman seconded the motion.  The motion carried. The  

meeting adjourned 7:27 p.m. 



 Ozarks’ Coin Club Minutes 

October 6, 2015 
 

Our monthly meeting was held at the Discovery Center.   

Social hour began promptly at 6:00 pm with pizza from CICI’s. Thank you to Shirley Nicholson and Ann 

Rude for bringing dessert. There were 40 adults and 11 youth present, for a total of Fifty-one (51).  
  
The auction started at 6:30 p.m. and ended at 7:11 p.m. Thank you Jim Griffin for conducting the auction, 

Don Feer, Don Eggerman and George Wait for assisting.   
 

The meeting was called to order at 7:27 p.m. by our President Nancy Redman. 
 

The t-shirt order will be placed tomorrow. 
 

Coin Show:  Oct 24 & 25.  We need help with set up Friday 9:00 a.m. and tear down Sunday 3:00 p.m.  We 

will need help with making sandwiches on Saturday and Sunday.  YNs need to be at least 13 years of age to 

help make sandwiches and assist the dealers with cleaning cases and unpacking/packing up.  
 

If you have not received your membership card please check the front desk during the meetings. 
 

The picnic went well and looked like everyone had fun. 
 

Kyra DeByle gave a presentation on the type of coinage she spent her money on at the St. Charles show. 
 

November will be our double auction.  You must be a member to place items in the auction. 
 

December will be our banquet.  The club will provide the meat.  There will be a sign up list at the November 

meeting so members can list the sides they plan on bringing. 
 

Nancy welcomed our visitors and new members Nyle Alexander (YN), Juan Alexander and Candie Cockrum, 

Ronnie, Jean and Wayne Shelly. 
 

Jim Griffin brought pictures of his type set.  Jim then gave a presentation on conserving coins. 
 

This Thursday is Golden Eagles and the Board Meeting. 
 

DRAWINGS: 
 

YNs 

Nyle Alexander - Souvenir Set from the Vatican 

Nathaniel Snare - 1968 Canadian Dollar 

Dillon Emery - 1970 S Proof set 

Jacob Underwood - 1943 D Mercury Dime 

Brett Underwood - 1937 D Buffalo Nickel 

Nathan Underwood - 1965 Churchill Dollar & 1966 Kennedy 40% Half Dollar 

Jonathan Underwood - 1994 S Kennedy Proof Half Dollar 

Christopher Underwood - 1907 Indian Cent 

Kyra DeByle – 1999 S Proof New Jersey Quarter 
 

Adults 

Don Eggerman - 1982 George Washington Half Dollar 

Jeff McFarland - 1966 Kennedy 40% Half Dollar 

Candie Cochrum - 1976 Silver Washington Quarter 
            Continued on page 4 



Golden Eagles 
 

On October 8, the Golden Eagles met at the Golden Corral on North  

Kansas Expressway. Attending were Judy and Jim Carman, Shirley and 

Bob Nicholson, Linda and Chuck Loyer, Pat and Jim Wells, Betty and 

Robert Grace, Bunny and Jim Guy, Jim Griffin, Harry Waterson, and 

Nancy Redman for a total of 15.  

 

Harry shared a plaquette from the National Oratorical Contest concerning 

the Constitution.  Every finalist was awarded this plaquette.  Cranford 

Civic Award Medal was also discussed with the similarities it had with 

the plaquette.  They both portrayed the same kneeling lady that had been 

designed by Kilenyi. 

 

Bob Nicholson received a 2007 George Washington Presidential Dollar 

that was donated by Jim Griffin. 

 

We will get together again on November 12, at 1:30 at Golden Corral on North Kansas Expressway. 

 

Nancy 

 

 

Club Minutes continued from page 3 

 

Drawing for the Certificate this month was worth $45.00. Raelene Crotser’s name was drawn and she was  

present!   Next month’s drawing will be worth $5.00 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:23 p.m. 

Numismatic Trivia 
 

 The Secretary of the Treasury may change circulating coinage designs after 25 years.  

However Congress can authorize a change prior to 25 years. 



YN Chit Chat 
 

 Hope everyone had a chance to attend the October Coin Show. I would like to thank everyone who 

helped made the show a success. 

 Judy and Jim Carman did a great job of planning everything, as usual! Mr. and Mrs. Nicholson did 

an awesome job of feeding everyone. I especially want to thank my fellow YNs for helping out. 

 I would like to thank Ed Porter for the excellent program on coins and how to recognize their  

value. 

 I hope everyone got to hear Kyra DeByle’s talk on animal coins. She did a really good job. 

 Don’t forget, if you’ve missed any meetings, the show can be used as a make up meeting. In De-

cember our new year starts, so be sure you have all of your lessons in by then. 

 See everyone at the next meeting. 

         Dillon Emery 

 

If any YN is unable to attend the meeting, this assignment may be mailed 

to: 

 

OCC/YN Assignment 

P.O. Box 3913 

Springfield, MO 65808 

YN November Assignment — Who’s that on 

this coin? 
Name: ___________________________________ 

______   1. Ira Hayes 

______   2. John Muir 

______   3. Helen Keller 

______   4. Eunice Kennedy Shriver 

______   5. Senator Joseph T. Robinson 

______   6. William Wyatt Bibb 

______   7. Thomas Jackson 

______   8. Caesar Rodney 

______   9. Sam Houston 

______ 10. Lord Baltimore 

______ 11. P.T. Barnum 

A. Alabama State Quarter 

B. 1936 Arkansas Centennial Half Dollar 

C. Bridgeport, Connecticut Centennial 

D. California State Quarter 

E. Delaware State Quarter 

F. Marine Corps Dollar 

G. Maryland Tercentenary Half Dollar 

H. Special Olympics World Games Dollar 

I. Stone Mountain Memorial Half Dollar 

J. Texas Independence Centennial Half Dollar 

 

Match the names of the people in column A to the coin in column B on which they appear. 

 
Want your newsletter by email? 

Email: FlyingEagleEditor@gmail.com 

and let me know. 



YN October Assignment — A Numismatic 

Trip Around the World 
Name: ___________________________________ 

We will be departing Springfield and heading to San Francisco to catch our flights that will eventually take 

us around the world. Can you trace our trip using the coins we received in change in the countries we visit? 

Here we go: 

 

Flying northwest we will cross the International Date Line before arriving in ________________ where their 

currency is call Yen. 

 

Departing there, we fly due west to ________________________, also called the Land of the Morning 

Calm, where we exchange our money for theirs, which is called the Won. 

 

Before leaving we change our Won into Yuan so we can visit our next country which is 

______________________. 

 

Due south is a sliver of a country, _________________________, which uses Dong as their currency and 

carries a lot of memories for millions of America’s service men and women. 

 

Boarding our plane, off we go due west to _________________________ where we must change our Dongs 

into the local currency, called Rupees. 

 

Next is a long trip southwest to ___________________________ where the Rand all carry images of their 

exotic animals. 

 

Another long flight across the Equator, this time to the west-northwest to ___________________ where we 

will need lots of Cruzeiro before next year’s summer Olympics. 

 

Just a short flight northwest lies the country of _______________________, whose currency is the Bolivar 

after the Father of their country, Simon Bolivar. 

 

Off again, we next arrive in ________________________ which has a dual currency, the U.S. Dollar and a 

Balboa, named after a famous explorer. 

 

Changing directions, we now fly northeast to the island nation of ________________________, where the 

Gourde is the local currency. 

 

Finally, we head to Miami and then on to Springfield, from where we departed not too long ago. 

I hope you enjoyed the trip. 

 

If any YN is unable to attend the meeting, this assignment may be 

mailed to: 

 

OCC/YN Assignment 

P.O. Box 3913 

Springfield, MO 65808 



Door Prize Winner 

 Sunday, a very excited little girl won a 

door prize. When 6 year old Elaina Beeson, of  

Gladstone, came to collect her 1960 MS67 

Jefferson Nickel, she couldn’t contain her  

excitement.  

 Elaina could not stop smiling or  

jumping up and down over the fact that she 

had won a door prize!  Elaina and her family 

were in town to  visit her grandfather, one of 

the vendors at our show. 

 Congratulations, Elaina. We hope you 

enjoy your coin. Your excitement and the 

smile on your face is why we do what we do. 

          Flying Eagle Editor 

 

 

YN Exhibit Winners 
 

 Five YNs had exhibits at this year’s show. Below are the winners, the name of their exhibit, and the 

prize they have won. There was a tight race for first place. Unfortunately, we weren’t able to get a picture 

at the show. Hopefully, we’ll be able to get one at the next meeting for the next newsletter. 

 

First place: Christopher Underwood earned 457 points for his American Small Cents display. Christopher 

won an Australian 1 oz. Funnel Web Spider coin. 

  

Second place: Dillon Emery earned 456 points for his display on the Japanese Occupation of the  

Philippines. Dillon won a 1 oz. Prospector round. 

 

Third place: Brett Underwood earned 388 points for his America the Beautiful 5 oz. Park Quarters display. 

Brett won a  1967 Canadian Mint set. 

 

Fourth place: Kyra DeByle earned 339 points for her Eastern Animals on Coins display. Kyra won a 1965 

Canadian Mint set. 

 

Fifth place: Jonathan and Nathan Underwood earned 317 points for their Around the World with Coins  

display. Jonathan and Nathan won a 1976 Silver Proof set and a 1/2 oz. silver round. 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS!!!!!!! 



Bombay Hook National Wildlife Refuge Quarter  

OZARKS’ COIN CLUB, INC. 

P.O. Box 3913 

Springfield, MO  65808 

      

      

      

      

      

    

 In 1937, Congress designated Bombay Hook a national refuge. Stretching 

eight miles along the Delaware Bay, it covers 16,000 acres of land and is a refuge 

and a breeding ground for migrating ducks, geese, shorebirds and other wildlife 

during their spring and fall migrations. Tired and hungry between Canada and the 

Gulf of Mexico, these birds seek shelter at Bombay Hook and feast on marsh 

grasses, fish and other foods before continuing their flight. 

 

Here are some fun facts about Bombay Hook:  

¶ It hosts freshwater pools, swamps, upland forests, agricultural fields and one 

of the largest unaltered tidal salt marshes in the Mid-Atlantic region. 

¶ The refuge offers a 12-mile wildlife drive, five walking trails, three  

      observation towers, wildlife photography, and hunting and fishing  

      opportunities. 

¶ It is also home to the Allee House, an 18th Century farmhouse listed on the 

National Register of Historic Places.  

 

 

 

 

Coin of  
the Month 

http://www.usmint.gov/kids/coinNews/atb/2015/bombayhook.cfm? 

The obverse design features a great blue heron in the 

foreground and a great egret in the background.  
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http://www.usmint.gov/kids/coinNews/atb/2015/bombayhook.cfm

